
IPM 100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717  •  www.ipmworld.org  •  E-mail: ipm@ipmworld.org  •  Phone: 717.637.7388

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,		  February 2025

Thank you very much for your love, care, and prayers for us.  

Family update
We, as a family, thank God for His continued care for us and for protection on the roads as we travel to several preaching com-
mitments. 

Outreach
In our soul winning efforts, we continue to reach the unsaved for our Savior Jesus Christ. We have two new attendees. 
My wife and I are witnessing to a family just two houses from ours and spending time with them, as well. They show receptivity. 

Ministries
We held a Youth Camp on November 20-22. We saw two teenagers come to trust Christ as their personal Savior, and some of 
them made decisions to walk right related to God. On December 19, I preached in an evangelistic meeting in the city of Con-
suelo, where three people trusted Christ. One of them came to know the Lord after 18 years of people praying for her. 
One of those people who came to know the Lord in Azua in the month of September, 2024, approached me at a funeral 
that I held in Azua, and said to me, “Do you remember me? I am Dulce, the lady who trusted Christ as my Savior when you 
preached.”  It was a real blessing to see her testifying of God’s grace and mercy. In my last prayer letter, I mentioned that on 
October 18-20, in Bávaro, La Altagracia, I was going to teach in a couple’s retreat. At the end of that retreat, a young couple 
came over and said, “We came to this retreat as an unsaved couple, but next year we will come as a Christian couple.”
I had the privilege of officiating a vow renewal wedding for Pastor Bienvenido Reyes and Elsa Vélez de Reyes. They just cele-
brated 50-years of marriage.

Bible Institute 
The Bible Institute and Seminary continue to meet.  We trust God that He will send more students for the Bible Institute and 
Seminary. We continue to pray  that Dr. Tom Wolfe and Brother Matthew Barfield will be able to come to  teach modular courses 
in 2025.
 
Prayer Requests:

1.	 Pastor Francisco Solano and his church, that they will have a church building of their own. 
2.	 Our Bible Institute and Seminary’s regular classes and the next modular courses with Dr. Tom Wolfe and Brother 
	 Matthew Barfield.
3.	 I am the guest speaker at a conference on February 22.
4.	 Pastor Bienvenido Reyes’ church anniversary, February 20-23, where I am one the guest speakers.
5.	 For more laborers in the work of the Lord.

Respectfully in Christ,

Enrique, Solanlly, Soreck, Zókjar, and Sóa Mejía
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Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Mejia Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment 
to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Mejia prayer letter” on the subject line.


